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NOTICE OF FILING 

IN RE: AT&T TENNESSEE COMPLAINT AGAINST 
CELLULAR SOUTH, INC. D/B/A C SPIRE 

DOCKET NO.: 19-00099

DATE: May 12, 2022 

On October 15, 2021, the Hearing Officer issued the Order Staying Proceedings 

which suspended proceedings in this docket to allow the parties to continue negotiations 

that may result in a settlement in the docket. Since that time, there has not been any 

communication from the parties regarding the status of negotiations. The parties are 

directed to file an update on the status of negotiations by May 26, 2022.  

If an update is not received by May 26, 2022, this matter will be dismissed without 

prejudice, and the docket will be closed. 

  Monica Smith-Ashford, Hearing Officer 

Electronically Filed in TPUC Docket Room on May 12, 2022 at 10:59 a.m.


